
Sayyid Al-Hakeem affirms ending international alliance’s campaign's
importance with U.S ambassador

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met Ms. Alina L. Romanowski, the

Ambassador of the United States of America to Baghdad, and discussed the developments of the

political landscape and the bilateral ties between Baghdad and Washington, where Sayyid Al-

Hakeem lauded the role of the Iraqi Government in achieving security and shouldering its

responsibility, in addition to providing services and completing projects.

His Eminence affirmed the importance of halting the war on Gaza and illustrated that doing so

is enough to prevent the region from more conflict and stampeding. H.E. called on the

international community to shoulder its responsibility towards the daily catastrophes that are

bestowed upon the Palestinian-occupied lands.

His Eminence illustrated the importance of ending the campaign of the international alliance

and transition to the bilateral ties between the two countries, and stated that ISIL is no

longer a military threat, but a limited security threat, especially after losing its social

incubator.


